CITY OF BELVIEW

May 9, 2017

The City Council of the City of Belview met for their regular monthly meeting on May 9, 2017 at the Community Center, Belview, MN at 6:30 p.m..

PRESENT: Mayor Marlo Sander, Council Members: Dianne Donner, Myrle Peterson, John

Lewis and Linda Sullivan.

ABSENT: None

STAFF: David Diekmann and Lori Ryer

OTHERS: Ben Lauritsen, Rob Donner, Casey Hultquist, Glenn Stoufer, Bailey Marhoun, Sara

Beavers

Mayor Sander called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.. The consent agenda was approved by a motion from Dianne Donner and was seconded by Linda Sullivan.

Ben Laurensten, had previously requested that the council consider extending the Sunday on sale hours to midnight. The council amended the ordinance by a motion from Linda Sullivan which was seconded by Myrle Peterson to change the closing to midnight with the understanding that if there were outside entertainment it would conclude by 9:30 p.m.. Food must be available during business hours on Sundays. The amendment will be published in the Tri. County News.

Bailey Marhoun presented a fence permit application. The application was approved by a motion from John Lewis and second by Myrle Peterson. Carried.

Members of the fire department requested the purchase of a 2001 International 4700 Ambulance to be converted into a rescue rig for the department. Myrle Peterson made a motion which was seconded by Dianne Donner to approve the purchase. Carried.

Sara Beavers, of Dennis E. Oberloh, LTD, presented the 2016 audit. The audit was accepted as presented by a motion from Myrle Peterson and seconded by John Lewis. Carried.

Dianne Donner made a motion which was seconded by Linda Sullivan to approve Heaven's Gate Winery's 2017 six month liquor license. Carried.

A motion was made by Dianne Donner and seconded by Myrle Peterson to approve replacement of all 8 storm doors at Village Park Townhomes.

The City Council reviewed the applications for summer part time help. Dianne Donner made a motion which was seconded by Myrle Peterson to hire Jonathan Krinke and April Hultquist. Carried. David Diekmann was given permission to schedule up to 40 hours a week between the two.

David Diekmann reviewed the Sanitary Survey Report for the Water Department from the MN Dept of Health. It was recommended that the chlorine cabinet south of the water plant be replaced within a couple of years.

Visu-Sewer has not been here to do the lining of storm sewers.

David presented an additional quote for doing some cement work in town. John Lewis made the motion which was seconded by Myrle Peterson to accept a proposal from Ronald Degner. Carried.

He asked for permission to purchase a larger sprayer than the one he currently uses. He priced a 40 gallon, 100 inch path sprayer for \$599 from Runnings. Motion made and seconded by Linda Sullivan and John Lewis to approve the purchase. Carried.

David Diekmann informed the City Council that he will be on vacation from June 3rd to the 9th.

The City Council directed him to finish doing some black top patches. He was also asked to paint the city shop.

Greg Zost had approached the city about a couple of boulevard trees by the City park that are in bad shape. It was also noted that there are a few other boulevard in town that need attention.

The City Council approved a credit card through MINNWEST Bank for David Diekmann. The request was approved by a motion from John Lewis and second by Dianne Donner.

A building permit request was approved for Heaven's Gate Winery for an accessory building. The motion for approval was made by Dianne Donner and seconded by Myrle Peterson.

City Clerk Lori Ryer asked the City Council to retro-actively approve Jonathan Mertens to the first responders roster as of January 1, 2017. His name had been omitted in error at the annual meeting.

Linda Sullivan gave the Parkview Senior Living report.

Myrle Peterson made a motion which was se-	conded by Linda Sullivan to adjourn.
City Clerk/Treas.	